THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 4, 1994

Mr. Steve Sax c/o Mr. Jeffrey Danzing 1020 12th Street, Suite 350 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Steve:

I have loved the game of baseball since my childhood and once I had the ambition to become another Harry Caray. I find myself today in quite a different position, with more profile and responsibility than I sometimes like, but it is a wonderful privilege to serve the President and the people of our country.

Your commentary in the April 1st edition of <u>The Wall Street</u>
<u>Journal</u> was meaningful to me, and is reflective of a number of conversations that the President and I have had over the past several months. I simply wanted you to know that we are grateful for your candid and thoughtful remarks, and I hope we have the occasion to meet and to discuss them in person in the future.

Personally,

Mack McLartv

Wed Wilmo

Chief of Staff to the President

P.S. As you may know, Dee Dee Myers is a true blue Dodger fan and admirer of yours. Hillary, I am afraid, is a committed Chicago Cubs fan. However, I honestly believe she has a warm place in her heart for the White Sox, given her Chicago roots.

cc: The President
The First Lady
Dee Dee Myers